TOWN OF JEFFERSON

BOARD OF SELECTMEN
January 6, 2014

The regular meeting of the Board of Selectmen for the Town of Jefferson was held at the Selectmen
Office Monday January 6, 2014 at 7:00 pm.

PRESENT: Kevin Meehan, Chairman and Tom Brady members comprising a quorum of the Board.

OTHERS PRESENT: Linda Cushman, Assistant to Selectmen; Terri Larcomb, Treasurer; Fred Davis,
Davis Electric.

Kevin Meehan opened the regular meeting at 7:10 pm. The Board reviewed and approved the bills for
payment next week and signed the warrants. The Highway and Transfer Station report was reviewed.
Terri was in to pickup the signed warrants and sign checks.

Tom Brady made a motion to accept the minutes of the December 23, 2013 Selectmen meeting as
presented. Kevin seconded the motion. Motion carries.

Two quotes for the rewiring of the garage were opened:

Royal Electric $13,690

Davis Electric $ 9,200
Both quotes were reviewed. The light fixtures will be replaced by LighTec through a grant with
PSNH. Tom made a motion to accept the quote from Davis Electric in the amount of $9,200. Kevin
seconded the motion. Motion carries.

The Selectmen discussed presenting a warrant article at Town Meeting to change the State polling
hours. The polls hours now open at 8:00 am and don't close until 8:00 pm. Poll are only required to be
open eight hours, they must open no later than 11:00 am and can not close before 7:00 pm. Where
most everyone involved in the election process has other jobs and the volume of voters do not warrant
the polls being opened twelve hours. It was agreed that the warrant article would be presented at Town
Meeting to change to polling hours.

Linda stated that there has been complaints come into the office regarding the dogs on Israels River
Road. The dogs are still running at large. The haven't bitten anyone but some people are afraid of the
dogs and don't dare to come out of their own house. The Selectmen told Linda to check to find out

what the proper steps would be to resolve this problem. Tom said that he would get the name of the
party that contacted the County regarding the dogs.

The next meeting will be January 13, 2014 at 3:30 pm.
Tom made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Kevin seconded the motion. The motion carries.

Being no further business the meeting adjourned at 8:15 pm.

Respectfully submitted,



